MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2007 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Charles Arch, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally, Gwyneth Davies Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Rhiannon Jones and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch,

At the last meeting the clerk informed the councillors that he had been in touch with Mr Wyn Jones, the electoral officer with Ceredigion County Council regarding the two empty seats on our council. Posters with information about these vacancies were put up on notice boards in the community during July but no interest was shown. The clerk was then informed by Mr Jones that the councillors could co-opt two councillors. The councillors discussed possible candidates and came up with, Mrs Sheena Duller and Mr Adam Lionel who both accepted. The clerk was asked to invite both to the next meeting.
The clerk needs to inform the County Council.
It was discussed that in future minutes could be sent to councillors via e-mail if required and could be read before the meeting. Those without a computer could still have a paper copy. The clerk will telephone all councillors to remind them of the meetings. This was agreed by all councillors. Cllr Charles Arch said he would prefer a paper copy. 

Annual Audit

The Annual audit for year ending March 2007 needs to be returned by the 20th September. The clerk has prepared the figures for the councillors to look through.

The councillors were agreed that the audit was a true record of the Community Council’s finances and filled in and signed the relative form.
Maters Arising
Storehouse Restricted Byway
After the comments received in the last meeting about the new restricted byway at Storehouse the chairman and clerk went to visit the site and walk the new Byway. Everything was satisfactory and up to the required standard.
Spirit of the Miners

The grant application for the ‘Ar Gof a Chadw’ has been successful. We have received £1516.00. Another £300.00 will be donated between the Community Council and Communities First. Cllr Brian Thomas has signed the document as chairman and it will be returned.

Notice board
The invoice for the notice board has arrived £90.42p

Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project
A letter was received from the County Council inviting members of the Community Council to a consultative Forum at the Hafod Arms on the 12th September. Cllr Charles Arch and Sheena Duller said that they would attend.

Review of Polling Places.
A letter was received from the County Council informing us that they have reviewed the Polling Districts, Places and Stations within the county. Ysbyty Ystwyth’s Polling Station will still be in the Village Hall.
Storehouse Footway Restricted Byway

A confirmation notice has been received from the County Council for the diversion of restricted byway 27/1 at Storehouse and it comes into place from the18th July 2007. Also a letter was received for the extinguishment of Footpath 27/15, Storehouse. Again this comes into force on the 18th July 2007
Planning 
The planning application for the re-instatement of a Water Wheel at the Old Lisburne mine has been granted.
A planning application has been put in by Mr Potter of Nantyrheol for the retention of caravan on a temporary basis whilst Chapel House is being renovated. This has caused a stir with neighbours as a static caravan was placed in the garden of the chapel house without any planning application. The Community Council felt that they should comment on this application.

Correspondence,

A letter was received from Mrs Ursula Rainbow complaining that Mr M Potter was parking his commercial vehicle on a parking bay at Heol Maesglas. The councillors felt that nothing could be done if the vehicle is legal. In another letter Mrs Rainbow wrote that the missing display case in the bus stop in Ysbyty Ystwyth is the responsibility of the Community Council. The clerk will look into this. Her final letter was a copy of a letter sent to the County Council objecting to the static caravan in the garden of Chapel House.

Letters for financial assistance.

Letters for financial assistance were received from the following, Dyfed Victim Support and Macmillan Cancer support.
One Voice Wales

A copy of the July issue of the Voice was received.
We were joined briefly by Mrs Gwenda Pryse Lansdon and her husband, the owners of Glyn Berws, the property behind the village hall. They were concerned about water going into their outbuildings and belived it was coming from the hall car park. The chairman told them that the village hall was not the responsibility of the Community Council but the Village Hall committee but as most of the committee were on the community council we would discuss the matter briefly. Mrs Lansdon said that since the repair work on the hall in 2003 water has been entering the outbuildings from the car park. She was told that no work was done on the car park and  that this was the first complaint in those four years. The outcome was that the Mr Brian Thomas, Nick McNally and Ian Williams would visit the property during rainfall and also check the drainage system of the village hall.
Payments made since the last meeting






Cheque no




£

The Consortium


100597




90.42
Hall Committee


100598




72.00

There was no other business the next meeting will be held on the 1st October 2007 in the hall at 7.30pm
